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I N S P I R AT I O N S

Tracy and Kyle May: Entrepreneurs Glowing with Delight
It’s the time of year when twinkling lights and Christmas trees line the rows of neighborhoods as people illuminate their homes. For 
Tracy and Kyle May, owners of K&T Lights, LLC, a side gig during college turned into a business that lights up lives all year long.
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Traditions & Memories

A N N A  S A S S

Just to be honest, I am 

writing this holiday 

editorial in the middle of 

October. I’m writing about 

things like Christmas traditions, 

local shopping and decorating 

ideas. Sounds easy enough, but 

it isn’t even Thanksgiving! If you 

are anything like me, skipping over holidays is a big no-no. Yet, I need 

motivation to get into a Christmas frame of mind and have had to pull 

out all the stops. I’m listening to Pandora’s Michael Bublé Holiday 

radio, lighted a Rosy Rings candle, and made a cup of hot apple cider 

so I can pretend it’s the middle of December. Finally, I am feeling that 

Christmas spirit!

During this time of year, there are so many things that we all 

need to get accomplished. I can feel a little anxiety brewing, and I am 

immediately reminded to pause. In this time of hustle and bustle, I 

intentionally make a point to recenter my heart to what really mat-

ters. For me, it’s all about our family traditions: decorating the house; 

working on puzzles; attending the Light Parade in Lodi; and driv-

ing around looking at the many 

festive Christmas lights; and at-

tending the Christmas Eve can-

dlelight service at our church. 

These moments of spending 

quality time as a family are so 

precious. I’m realizing more and 

more how important it is to put 

your phone away, slow down and be present in the moment. 

As the weather continues to grow colder, I look forward to the 

days in the kitchen baking and cooking while I listen to my favorite 

Christmas songs: “The First Noel” by Perry Como; “Christmas (Baby 

Please Come Home)” by Darlene Love; “O Holy Night” by Nat King 

Cole; “The More You Give (The More You’ll Have)” by Michael Bublé; 

“Christmas Cookies” by George Strait; “All I Want for Christmas is 

You” by Mariah Carey (for you, SIL). Do you have a favorite play list? 

I encourage you to start putting one together.

My hope for you this holiday season is that you can find time to 

pause and enjoy your traditions. It is a great time to reflect on all that 

is wonderful in our world. 

Enjoy every moment,
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Dear Santa,

I’ve been real good!

320 Lincoln Center | (209) 477-6881 | GJLONGJEWELERS.COM
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Tracy and Kyle May 
Entrepreneurs Glowing with Delight
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Tracy and Kyle May 
Entrepreneurs Glowing with Delight

B Y  A N D R E A  B E A R 
P H O T O G R A P H Y  B Y  

C A R O L I N E ' S  P H O T O G R A P H Y

The Christmas season is special, 
and many families take this time of 
year to pull out the stops decorating 

and getting into the holiday spirit. 
Lights are always a must, especially 
ornamenting the inside and outside 

of homes, retail displays and 
commercial displays. For most people, 

preparing for the holidays is only 
seasonal, a short period approaching 

the cold weather, unless of course 
you’re the May family. For Kyle and 

Tracy May, owners of K&T Lights, 
LLC, preparing for the holidays is a 
yearlong venture. Since 1996, K&T 

Lights has been lighting up residential 
homes, shopping centers, weddings 
and specialty events throughout the 

Northern California region. Kyle and 
Tracy have a successful and glowing 

business, one they never anticipated, 
and one that has taught them so much 

about family, love and hard work.Photographed on location at Lincoln Center
Clothes from FINA and McCaulou's
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A Bright Beginning
It started in 1996. Tracy was attending California State 

University of Sacramento, and Kyle was attending the University of 

the Pacific. As a young college couple, both were asked to string some 

lights for a friend’s wedding in exchange for a little cash. “Sure, 

we’ll try it out,” recalled Tracy, admitting they weren’t quite sure 

what they were doing, having little experience hanging lights. They 

weren’t thinking much further than making a little extra spending 

money; what they didn’t expect was the launch into a bright future. 

Their efforts paid off, and by the end of the wedding the bride 

and groom were receiving compliments about their illuminated 

venue that caught the attention of their guests. “From that wedding 

we got some phone calls,” said Kyle, and people began to ask them to 

hang lights, not just for weddings but also for the Christmas season 

on homes and businesses. At the time, Kyle and Tracy regarded their 

efforts as a new side job to provide some cash for the holidays. But 

as word of mouth spread, the number of eager customers grew as 

well as the expansion of something bigger. The following year, Kyle 

and Tracy opened K&T Lights, taking the letters from their initials. 

In the midst of this new business venture, Tracy and Kyle 

continued their college path, working toward teaching degrees. 

In 1999, Tracy received a degree from Sacramento State in child 

development with a master’s in education, while Kyle received 

his bachelor’s degree in sports science at UOP and master’s in 

educational technology. By December 31, 2000, they had married at 

Morris Chapel in Stockton, California, and, of course, their wedding 

was illuminated with beautiful and striking light displays. Tracy 

and Kyle took jobs in local Stockton schools while continuing their 

lighting venture.  

A Beaming Future 
In the first few years, balancing teaching careers and the 

lighting business seemed manageable, but as word of mouth 

continued and business became brighter, their clientele doubled. 
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“First, it was five jobs, then the next year ten, then 20,” recalled 

Kyle. By the fifth year, the Mays realized that K&T Lights was 

becoming a thriving business, something they knew could grow, 

perhaps to a full-time concern. By their fifth year, the Mays 

began to invest more time and energy into the business. “We 

decided, let’s do everything, and we started advertising,” recalled 

Tracy. As their website says, “Raise your lights and see the 

possibilities,” the business immediately saw growth following the  

first advertisement. 

“It got really crazy, something I didn’t expect,” Kyle admitted. 

Tracy and Kyle decided they needed to manage their business if they 

were to continue to work as educators and simultaneously build 

their business. They began hiring crews, especially leading up to the 

Christmas season. Tracy handled the administrative side, while Kyle 

provided estimates and managed the installations. Twenty-six years 

and 15 employees later, they have full-time crews and business 

year-round that keeps them busy. “I never expected it to be what 

it is now,” said Kyle. As a result of such popularity, K & T Lights 

annually performs 600 to 700 residential jobs; that doesn’t include 

the many local business clients. Light installations over the years 

have included Lincoln Center, Robbie’s Bike Shop, even shopping 

centers in El Dorado Hills. It’s not uncommon for the Mays to put in 

50 to 70 hours of work each week.

And through all the growth of their business, the Mays have 

maintained their teaching professions. As crazy as it might seem to 

take on two full-time jobs with business and education, Kyle and 

Tracy wanted to remain in their teaching positions; it’s important 
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“I think more than anything, what we 
enjoy is that it brings joy, they see lights,

 it makes you happy,” Tracy noted.



“I love doing this. I’ve met so many people I 
would have never met; it brings joy to people,” 

described Kyle.  
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to them and they feel a call to help others. Tracy works as a behavior 

specialist while Kyle is a special day class instructor in special 

education. With more than 20 years of experience each, they don’t 

plan to retire soon. “We didn’t get into teaching for the money; 

we wanted to impact the kids,” Tracy affirmed. Kyle often shares 

stories with his students about the success of the business, hoping to 

encourage young minds about how hard work has paid off. 

Despite their busy life, the Mays know they have been very 

blessed. What started as a few extra bucks has been something they 

have never taken for granted. “It’s opened so many more doors. 

We’ve been able to do extra things for our kids, like private schools 

and allowing us to take vacations,” said Kyle. And they understand 

that their blessings have been due to hard work, which they reinforce 

and model for both their students and their daughters. Skyler, 20, 

is a full-time student and active golfer at UC Davis, and McKynlee, 

14, is a freshman at St. Mary’s High School. Both girls help their 

parents during the peak times, even during the pandemic when 

the quarantine made it difficult to find workers. The whole family 

understands the time and dedication to the business, but it has also 

made them a stronger unit and supportive of each other. Despite 

their hectic calendar, Tracy acknowledges they make a point to find 

time for family opportunities. “We sit down and eat dinner at the 

dinner table as a family. Even if it's just ten minutes together as a 

family, that’s our time.” 

As the holiday season reaches its peak, the Mays don’t have any 

immediate plans to slow down. “I’m still at it for a while,” admitted 

Kyle. “I enjoy it; it’s not work to me.” While the lights are still shining 

bright and their future continues to twinkle, one of the greatest joys 

they find is the happiness that lights up their customers and the 

people who see their work. “I think more than anything, what we 

enjoy is that it brings joy; they see lights, it makes you happy,” Tracy 

noted. “I love doing this. I’ve met so many people I would have never 

met; it brings joy to people,” described Kyle. ®
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S andy Stoddard, director of development and marketing 

for Hospice of San Joaquin, described the lighting of this 

extraordinary tree. “The Tree of Lights event is incredibly 

happy and uplifting, a ceremony to celebrate others, both 

loved ones who are here with us and those who have passed on. For 

everyone who attends, it’s a wonderful kickoff to the holiday season, 

creating happy new memories while reliving old ones.”

During the Tree of Lights ceremony, a choir performs holiday 

music as a prelude to the dramatic lighting of the tree, then cookies 

and hot cocoa are served for all to enjoy. This year’s event occurred 

November 21 in front of Delta Community College on Pacific Avenue 

in Stockton. Eight other cities across San Joaquin County will hold 

tree lighting ceremonies; December lightings are Rio Vista and 

Lockeford, December 2; Tracy, December 3. Donations are always 

welcome and can be made specifically for the Tree of Lights through 

the end of the year.

Weeks before the ceremony, PG&E volunteers place the lights 

on the tree in preparation for the event. Then, Sandy elaborated, “As 

part of our 25-minute ceremony, we celebrate those volunteers as 

well.” Mark Rasmussen, a PG&E employee, started this tradition 35 

years ago to honor his late wife, Kathy. A fellow PG&E employee, 

2222

C O M M U N I T Y  S P O T L I G H T

Hospice of 
San Joaquin’s 
Tree of Lights
CELEBRATING LOVED ONES

Anyone who has been to Stockton in December has probably seen the awe-inspiring 
holiday tree in front of Delta Community College. But not everyone knows the story 

and meaning behind this magical sight. 
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Dave Ayers, created on-site memory boards displaying the names of 

all the loved ones who have a light on the tree. Those memory boards 

are available for viewing in person and online year-round on the 

Hospice of San Joaquin website.

A Broad Range of Services
Sandy revealed that most people are quite surprised to discover 

Hospice of San Joaquin offers not just inpatient care, but a broad 

Three generations of the Ayres Family 
honored at the Tree of Lights 35th  
Anniversary Celebration.
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range of services to the community. From 

grief counseling to Camp Caterpillar, a day 

camp for kids who have lost a loved one, to 

in-home assistance and pediatric care, there 

is an extraordinary variety of ways that HSJ 

cares for the needs of families and individuals 

of all ages. Their fundraisers, which take 

place each season, are well-known events 

and great fun for everyone. “In addition to 

our Tea, Eggstravaganza, Kentucky Derby 

West and the February Lobster Boil, there 

are many other special events and so many 

wonderful ways to support and connect with 

one another,” she described.

Many Ways to Help  
and Volunteer

HSJ’s Memory Bear volunteers regularly 

lend their skills to sew a bear from a loved 

one’s clothing item for the family. “We 

currently have about six volunteers doing 

this,” said Sandy. Quilters also gather to 

make cozy comforters for pediatric patients, 

and a much larger group known as Butterflies 

coordinates all the events throughout the 

year. This auxiliary group is divided into Lodi, 

Stockton and Tracy, providing an enjoyable 

and meaningful way to be of service to the 

local community.

Sandy finds that when she is at events 

doing outreach on behalf of Hospice of 

San Joaquin, people are eager to express 

their gratitude. “People come up to me all 

the time to say thank you. People whose 

families received help from our organization 

are forever grateful and that’s a wonderful 

feeling,” she said. The organization also 

receives many thank you letters and ensures 

the letters are shared with HSJ’s staff for 

the work they do. On the website, one man 

gave them five stars and wrote, “Truly a 

caring organization. Every interaction with 

every single person was friendly, warm and 

professional. Would recommend highly.”

The benefits and blessings that come 

from being of service to others are truly 

immeasurable. For those who want to get 

involved, the process is very well organized. 

“Our volunteers are given training that 

doesn’t take very long at all, and they get 

to choose where and how they would like to 

volunteer. It might be in-office or it might 

be at one of our special events or becoming 

part of a family team. We help them find 

the right spot and it’s very fulfilling,”  

Sandy explained. ®

For more information about Tree of Lights 

and other Hospice of San Joaquin Services, 

visit hospicesj.org.
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Did you know that Mercedes-Benz is one of the oldest car companies in the 
world? It's true. Carl Benz, the latter half of the company's namesake, developed 

the world's first automobile, which ran for the first time in 1879.

B Y  A L E X A N D R A  K R U E G E R  |  P H O T O G R A P H Y  B Y  S T E F F I  R .  P H O T O G R A P H Y
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C O M M U N I T Y  S P O T L I G H T

With so much history to draw 

upon, it's no wonder that the 

Berberian family was drawn 

to the Mercedes-Benz and 

Volvo dealership. In August of 1989, more 

than a century after Carl Benz's historic 

invention, the family decided to purchase the 

dealership and transform it into the crown 

jewel of Stockton's automotive industry that 

we know and love today.

Fast forward to 2016, when the 

dealership retired the Volvo franchise and 

began construction on the new Mercedes-

Benz dealership in north Stockton on Trinity 

Parkway. Brian Martucci, general manager 

and dealer operator at Mercedes-Benz of 

Stockton, remembers it well. "We celebrated 

our grand opening with over 500 people 

including clients, Mercedes-Benz corporate 

officials and local community leaders,"  

he said.

Since then, the local dealership has 

become a symbol of the finer things in life 

for the Stockton community. "We are the 

MERCEDES-BENZ  
OF STOCKTON 

HISTORY IN THE MAKING 
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as easy and convenient as possible for our clients and 

our staff." This commitment to service has resulted in 

Mercedes-Benz of Stockton being ranked number one 

in client service by MBUSA. They also consistently meet 

and exceed strict dealer performance standards.

Economic Impact
Beyond selling luxury vehicles and serving their community, 

Mercedes-Benz of Stockton is also a key player in the local economy. 

The dealership employs over 90 local individuals and actively engages 

with several local businesses in an active effort to keep money within 

the local community. And with annual sales exceeding $100 million, 

the state and local sales taxes generated by the dealership contribute 

in a major way to Stockton's prosperity. "I think it's vital to be 

involved with our community to help local people and businesses 

right here in Stockton, Lodi and the whole Central Valley," said 

Brian. "We're honored to be a leader in our community and we try to 

set an example with our involvement."

Mercedes-Benz of Stockton is more than a luxury car dealership; 

it's a historic part of the community, an example of exceptional 

customer service and a dedicated supporter of local organizations 

and businesses. With Brian Martucci at the helm, the dealership 

continues to adapt, grow and serve as an integral force in the Stockton 

economy and community. "We're proud to be the premier family-

owned, local, luxury brand of Stockton and the Central Valley," Brian 

affirmed. "Our dealership is part of an ever-changing industry with 

new technologies and challenges surfacing all the time, and I'm 

proud that we continue to endure and perform at a high level." ®

To learn more, visit mbofstockton.com.
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premier luxury brand company in San Joaquin County, and our 

mission is to sell and service the finest automobiles made in the 

world," shared Brian.

Teamwork a Plus
As the general manager and dealer operator at Mercedes-Benz 

of Stockton, Brian takes great pride in his role, emphasizing the 

importance of leadership and teamwork in ensuring the dealership's 

success. "As a leader, it is my pleasure to have the responsibility for 

our dealership's success. But with that, I fully appreciate that my 

leadership role means mostly to encourage, promote and appreciate 

our talented and experienced team," he noted.

The incredible staff at Mercedes-Benz Stockton includes the 

executive team of sales managers, service, parts and workshop 

managers, financial and operational business managers, and the 

many staff working with clients to find them their perfect vehicle. 

"Our dealership is committed to empowering and educating our 

staff so they can serve our customers to the 

best of their ability," said Brian. "We always 

emphasize that our business grows and 

endures, not just because of our brand, but 

because of our clients."

Community Involvement
But the team at Mercedes-Benz of 

Stockton doesn't just sell luxury cars; they're 

also dedicated to giving back to the community. 

The dealership consistently supports various 

local organizations, including the YMCA, Boys 

and Girls Club, Emergency Food Bank and 

local schools. Additionally, the team actively 

participates in fundraising events such 

as the Walk to End Alzheimer's. What's more, the dealership also 

contributes to community hospitals in San Joaquin County. "It's not 

just the money you spend, it’s the time you give as well that matters, 

so we encourage all our staff and management to be involved in the 

community," Brian reported. "Our distributor, MBUSA, provides 

tremendous support for dealers to be involved in the community, 

including vehicle events and sponsorships for community outreach."

And just like serving their community, when it comes to 

serving their clients, the team at Mercedes-Benz of Stockton doesn't 

mess around. "We strive to deliver an unparalleled level of service 

to our clients, because it's the service that defines a true luxury 

experience," Brian explained. "Our goal is to make our processes 
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Do you want to send a unique gift? Surprise a friend? Create an 
unforgettable celebration? The Stockton Portsmen have you covered.

B Y  M A R Y  R A F F E T T O

T H E  A R T S

T he Stockton Portsmen are a group of talented singers 

whose precision harmonies create memorable 

performances wherever they go. From stage to street, 

the vocalists are dispatched as a chorus or in quartets 

to perform at special events, both public and private, including old-

fashioned singing telegrams.

That’s right, singing telegrams. The group reports that their 

singing telegrams are very popular year-round as a festive way to 

mark an occasion and that people even send the telegrams as a fun 

and unique hostess-gift.

In December, the Portsmen help celebrate the season by 

delivering holiday harmony grams in which two holiday songs 

are presented by a Portsmen barbershop quartet to a sweetheart, 

office staff, restaurant date or family gathering. Scheduling these 

performances creates a truly festive and unexpected gift.

Come February, they change it up to offer singing valentines 

that include two love songs, a fresh rose and a valentine with the 

sender’s personal message. The singing valentines are always a hit, 

as are the other quartets and even the full chorus, all of which are 

available for hire, no matter the occasion.

Historically a men’s pastime, the Stockton Portsmen singing 

group received its charter in late 1954, originally holding their 

meetings at the old Stockton Airport. They did not adopt the name 

Portsmen until later, when they relocated to the Port of Stockton. 

THE STOCKTON 
PORTSMEN 

Festive Harmonies
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An early director of the group, Jack Ray, was always accompanied by 

his wife, Joan, who had mastered the harmonies with him. When he 

died, the members invited her to sing along with them as she had 

done with her husband. Not all the men welcomed this change, but 

it was a change set in motion, nonetheless.

In 2009, two more women asked to participate and by 2010 

a third female had joined the group, making the Portsmen one of 

the only barbershop choruses to welcome women as performers. 

However, this change meant the Portsmen could no longer compete 

in certain traditional competitions for the Harmony Society, which 

still adhered to its original rules established in 1938. Eventually, as 

guidelines became more inclusive, they were allowed to participate, 

albeit still unofficially.

Currently, the group is composed of 15 men and 7 women; it’s 

the first chorus in California to elect a female president, Nancy 

Hennefer. Nancy reports that although all-male choruses are still 

the majority, more and more mixed choruses are forming. “Because 

of the change within the bylaws of the Barbershop Harmony Society 

in 2019, women can now become full-fledged members, are allowed 

to be on the risers for competitions and have been welcomed by 

most barbershoppers,” she noted.

Through the years, the Stockton Portsmen achieved great 

acclaim and have now been invited to perform as part of France’s 

June celebration of the 80th anniversary of D-Day and the liberation 

of France. During their aptly named On to Normandy trip, the 

singers will give numerous performances in both Normandy and 

Paris and will take part in a wreath-laying ceremony at Normandy’s  

American Cemetery.

To help defray travel costs, the singers are raising funds by 

putting on a show called Holiday Harmonies, Songs of the Season, 

on Saturday, December 9, at 2:30 p.m. at Zion Lutheran Church, 800 

W. Porter Avenue, Stockton. Tickets are $20 per adult, with children 

12 and under free. Additionally, the group will present their annual 

spring show on April 27, 2024, to help fund this important trip.

Nancy encourages anyone who loves to sing to please join in the 

fun. “Rehearsals are Tuesday evenings, 6:30 p.m. at Zion Lutheran 

Church in Stockton. All are welcome to come sing!” ®

To learn more, visit stocktonportsmen.org or call 209-811-SING (7464).

“Because of the change within the bylaws 
of the Barbershop Harmony Society in 

2019, women can now become full-fledged 
members, are allowed to be on the risers for 
competitions and have been welcomed by 

most barbershoppers,” she noted.
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Because Kids-
Action on Behalf 
of Children (ABC) 
Awards  

The ABC Awards on November 2 honored outstanding 

members of the community who are doing more than 

just “the average” for children in San Joaquin County. The 

2023 recipients are: Public Agency, Healthy Families San 

Joaquin County; Business, Shannon Lea Rock, Preserve 

Studio; Child Care Provider, Rebecca Virginia Jimenez; Child 

Advocate, Shauna Buzunis Jacob; Nonprofit Organization, 

Edible Schoolyard Project; Children’s Health, Factory Institute 

of Training; Kids Helping Kids, Friday Night Live Chapter 

Stockton Early College Academy. ®

P H O T O G R A P H Y  B Y  H E L E N  R I P K E N

S C E N E  &  B E  S E E N
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H 
oliday stress is 

very common in 

the U.S., affect-

ing approximately 

69 percent of women and 55 

percent of men. Anxiety over 

finding just the right gifts, 

hosting the holiday hoop-

la and fretting over family 

events might require extra at-

tention to our mental health. 

Here are a few ideas to add 

more fun to the festivities.  

Manage Expectations
What we expect may not be what we get, or anything near it. We 

can imagine what a perfect holiday season looks like, but often reality 

says otherwise. If we accept the holidays for what they are, wonderful, 

chaotic and sometimes far from perfect, it can be a very merry season.  

Movement Can Be Magical 
You’re not going to read about stress at the holidays and not hear 

about exercise. That’s because it is proven to help. Studies show that 

getting your sweat on reduces stress hormones, stimulates the pro-

duction of endorphins, which improves focus, and enhances overall 

cognitive function. If the family stress meter is rising, plan a walk or 

yoga session with a few of your favorite people. If you prefer exercis-

ing on your own, try an online fitness class, facetime your trainer or 

use an app to get the heart pumping.

Tech Help
Technology can be a big help when it comes to stress. Yuletide 

users can download calming apps, relaxation timers and sensory vid-

eos to help with holiday insomnia. All we need to do is turn to our 

wrist, phone or laptop to reap the relaxation rewards. Apps and online 

tools can be a significant source of self-care, whether it’s  a televisit 

with a counselor or a mindless game that takes our attention off the 

holiday grind. 

The number of wearable 

fitness products that measure 

physical and psychological 

health, emotional awareness 

and sleep quality has increased 

dramatically in the past few 

years. Until recently, this tech-

nology concentrated results 

on algorithms based on static 

population-based information. 

Now, more and more watches, 

bracelets and bands are using 

mini sensors, integrated processing and artificial intelligence. The good 

news is that technology can track when we’re stressed so we can learn to 

anticipate the negative stuff. Once we feel more balanced and energized, 

we can start addressing those holiday cards. 

Merry Meditation
We busy little elves can now meditate with brain-sensing 

headsets like Muse™ that give live feedback while guiding the user 

through meditations. The plastic headband that fits on the wearer’s 

forehead may look funny, but reviewers say it works. The sensors on 

the band monitor heart rate, body movement and report brain data 

after each session.

Me Time
When you’re weary of hearing yet another unseemly joke from 

Uncle Earl, ditch the Christmas bingo and try some self-care. Whether 

it’s occupying yourself with a quiet game of Words with Friends® or 

reading a few chapters of your favorite book, solitude can be relaxing 

and an easy way to banish the blahs. Gamers can find specific games 

for stress management, so play away! 

ASMR
Ever felt mesmerized by a simple sound or video? ASMR, or au-

tonomous sensory meridian response, is hot on TikTok and other so-

cial media outlets. ASMR is a feeling of euphoric tingling and relax-

ation that can come over us when we watch people doing incredibly 

Preventing Tinsel 
Tension: Stress Strategies 

for the Holiday Season                 
B Y  L I S A  B U T L E R

We’re in the thick of it: the bliss and blitz of the holidays. But “the most wonderful
time of the year” can often be laden with apprehension and worry. 
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simple, quiet, calming tasks such as folding towels, brushing hair or 

flipping through magazines. Hearing a soft voice or listening to back-

ground sounds of rain or light scratching can calm the body and lower 

the heart rate, promoting sleepiness as those sugar plums dance in 

our heads. 

Home Helpers
Stress can be abundant in our homes over the holidays, but what 

about when we are traveling to Grandma’s house? These days, inno-

vative smart-home devices such as security cameras, safety moni-

tors, smart thermostats and garage door openers make leaving home 

hassle free. The extra security and notifications to our smart devices 

can ease the mind and make holiday travel a little jollier. 

Use The Help
If trying some of these tension lifters for the holidays sounds 

promising, consider choosing just one to start; no need to create even 

more holiday hassle. And while we may not be able to completely 

avoid stressful situations during the sensational season, we can plan 

ahead and avoid unforeseen Yuletide pressure. 

Sometimes we just need to relax and accept the craziness of the 

holidays. But if you don’t want to tackle the traditions without a good 

fight, then consider the benefits of trying a few stress relief tips. You 

may find ways to reduce the tension from the tinsel and feel rested 

and energized, ready to take on the new year! ®

SOURCES: ppccfl.com, hopkinsmedicine.org and harvard.edu.
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C O M M U N I T Y  S P O T L I G H T

“Everyone loves dessert!” exclaimed Lisa Hassett, 
owner of Lodi’s charming bakery, Frosted Flour, 

where she’s been operating on that scientific 
truth since opening in 2010. “There is always 

a wedding, a birthday party, anniversary, baby 
shower or other celebration, and since sweets 
go hand in hand with celebrations, it’s been a 

natural fit from the very start.”

 B Y  M A R Y  R A F F E T T O 
P H O T O G R A P H Y  B Y  S T E F F I  R .  P H O T O G R A P H Y

Frosted Flour
Confections 

That Surprise 
All the Senses



A t just 16, Lisa began decorating cakes for friends and 

family. With practice and some classroom training, her 

skills evolved and word got around about her baking. 

People really loved her cakes and began asking if 

they could order them in advance. Lisa was thrilled and it wasn’t 

long before she had more orders than she could make on her own. 

The obvious solution was to hire like-minded, talented bakers, so 

Lisa rose to the challenge and did exactly that. Thus, her business 

began. Now she beams when talking about her staff, a lively band 

of talented bakers and artists who turn out imaginative new flavors 

and items every single week.

Creative Cakery
Her schedule includes numerous consultations with wedding 

planners and brides-to-be who know they can trust Frosted 

Flour to create the wedding cake of their dreams. In addition to 

extraordinary cakes for all occasions, Frosted Flour is known for 

their delicious specialty cupcakes, cookies, cake pops and other 

delightful confections. Lisa encourages her crew to experiment and 

“play with new ideas,” which has resulted in a product lineup like 

no other. Name a flavor or a combination and they’ve probably done 

it, but in ways you never thought of.

That fun, creative approach has led to baking and decorating 

classes in which Frosted Flour instructors share their secret 

techniques with an eager audience. “People come from Sacramento 

all the time, both to pick up treats and to attend our classes,” Lisa 

said. “And those classes fill up quickly!” Private classes at Frosted 

Flour are often themed for the season or upcoming holidays. Not 

just for individuals, the classes are also a big draw with companies 

looking to hold imaginative and memorable group events. 

Naturally, the calendar is a driving force, Lisa explained. “Every 

major holiday is busy for us, but Valentine’s Day is especially so. 

We go all out creating special and unique items for Valentine’s Day, 

Easter, Mother’s and Father’s Days, and we get a huge number of 

special orders for graduation, Thanksgiving and Christmas.”

Lisa often collaborates with other businesses whenever they 

want to sell her products. For example, her staff can create custom 

cookies or other treats that allow these other businesses to enhance 

the experience of their customers by offering products they might 

not have the resources to make efficiently in-house. 

Community Connections
“We love to support other small businesses,” she said. Besides 

providing baked goods for other businesses to sell, Lisa described 

another example of supporting one another during the prolonged 

COVID-19 lockdowns. “We all helped each other make deliveries and 

just whatever was needed. And we still believe that part of doing 

business is giving back and investing in the community. We donate 

to select charities and worthy causes, buy supplies locally whenever 

possible and always support our first responders.”

In addition to Lisa’s connection to the community, she has 

a deep and heartfelt attachment to her employees. “We all learn 

from each other as we work and create together. I have so much 

appreciation and respect for them. They are the best employees; they 

are massively talented and play a significant role in our business 

success. Without my family, friends and, most importantly, our 

loyal customers, we wouldn’t be here. I am so very grateful for all of 

them!” she affirmed.

Lisa encourages anyone who has a dream to pursue it and she 

uses herself as an example. “I didn’t go to the Culinary Institute 

of America or the Cordon Bleu; I didn’t have that level of formal 

training. But through personal passion, many cookbooks, research, 

trial and error, and from my very talented employees, some of whom 

did graduate from formal cooking schools, I learned. So, if it’s your 

dream, go for it!” ®

Visit Frosted Flour, 904 West Lodi Avenue, Lodi, California, 

frostedflour.com or call 209-369-2253.
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C U L I N A R Y

STOCKTON 
RESTAURANT 
WEEK RETURNS!

Stockton, California, is gearing up for another 
exciting culinary event as Stockton Restaurant 

Week returns January 19 through 28, 2024. This 
highly anticipated ten-day dining extravaganza 

showcases the diverse flavors and cuisines offered 
by the city's finest restaurants, diners, trucks and 
eateries! Whether you're a foodie looking to try 

something new or a loyal patron supporting your 
favorite local establishment, Stockton Restaurant 
Week promises to be an unforgettable experience.

 B Y  A M Y  A L P E R S
P H O T O S  C O U R T E S Y  O F  V I S I T  S T O C K T O N 

L ast held in 2022, Stockton Restaurant Week was a resounding 

success, with over 30 participating restaurants tantalizing 

taste buds with their carefully curated menus. From popular 

favorites to exciting new dishes, these eateries spared no 

effort in showcasing their passion for excellent food.

The diverse range of menus available during Stockton 

Restaurant Week ensures that there is something for everyone. Let 

your taste buds travel the world as you indulge in global flavors, all 

conveniently located within Stockton on special set-priced, or prix 
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fixe, menus. Participating restaurants will offer a range of deals, anything from a $10 two-

course breakfast to a $35 three-course dinner! Menus will be released leading up to this 

year’s festivities, so be sure to check stocktonrestaurantweek.com for all the updates.

To make the most of Stockton Restaurant Week 2024, visit the official website, where 

you'll find a wealth of information including participating restaurants, menus, information 

about the gift card contest, promotional videos and more! For real-time updates and 

mouthwatering visuals, be sure to follow Stockton Restaurant Week on Facebook and 

use the hashtag #StocktonRestaurantWeek when sharing your delectable experiences on  

social media.

Stockton Restaurant Week is not just 

an opportunity to indulge in delicious food; 

it's also a celebration of Stockton's vibrant 

culinary scene and diverse community. By 

supporting local eateries during this event, 

you're contributing to the growth and 

vitality of the city. Mark your calendars and 

prepare your taste buds for an unforgettable 

gastronomic journey during Stockton 

Restaurant Week, January 19 through 28, 

2024. Get ready to discover new flavors, 

create lasting memories, and join in the 

collective joy of celebrating Stockton's 

thriving dining culture!

The official website is stocktonrestau-

rantweek.com, where all the information is 

available to plan your culinary experience. ®
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Festive Holiday
Sangria

R E C I P E  B Y  L A U R E N  L A N E   |   L A U R E N - L A N E . C O M

Ingredients

¼ cup sugar

1 bottle of red wine

1 cup fresh cranberries

1 cup brandy

2 apples, cored and cubed

1 orange, halved and thinly sliced

2-3 cinnamon sticks

4 star anise, optional but festive

Rosemary sprigs or cinnamon sticks for garnish, optional

½ bottle sparkling apple cider, prosecco or champagne, chilled

directions

Combine the sugar, red wine, cranberries, brandy, apples, oranges, 

cinnamon sticks, star anise and rosemary into a pitcher. Mix well, 

cover and place in the refrigerator overnight to allow flavors to come 

together. Just before serving, add the sparkling apple cider, cham-

pagne or prosecco, stir to combine. Serve over ice garnished with 

fresh rosemary sprigs. ®

TIPS

1 : You could also rim the class in sugar for a festive touch. 2 : You could also substitute white wine for the red wine if you prefer.

R E C I P E
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We Celebrate Ag 
in San Joaquin 
County!

The Robert Cabral Ag Center was the perfect location to 

gather the community to celebrate the 2023 San Joaquin 

Ag Hall of Fame banquet on October 19. Honored for their con-

tribution to agriculture and commitment to their community 

in significant ways, the 2023 recipients are: Mary Arana; Gene 

Wallom; Marden Wilbur; Edward Zuckerman; Marc Marchini 

(posthumous), and Bud Rolland Murphy (posthumous). ®

P H O T O G R A P H Y  B Y  H E L E N  R I P K E N

S C E N E  &  B E  S E E N
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Orange and  
Black Ball 

The annual Orange and Black Ball never disappoints! Guests 

were strolling the orange carpet in their finest orange and 

black evening attire and spent the evening dining, bidding, 

dancing, sharing stories and raising funds for Pacific Athletics. 

This exceptional October 13 evening was the perfect start to the 

Pacific 2023 Homecoming and Family Weekend!®

P H O T O G R A P H Y  B Y  H E L E N  R I P K E N

S C E N E  &  B E  S E E N





L O O K I N G  B A C K

S
an Joaquin County has a rich history of 

community organizations celebrating the 

holidays and supporting the community 

with charitable enterprises for children. 

In early Stockton, one of the most well-

known and beloved community events for children 

during the holiday season was the Philomathe-

an Club’s annual Christmas Tree Party, where 

hundreds of young whippersnappers from work-

ing-class neighborhoods were treated to toys, a 

hot meal and an entertainment program. The event 

took place annually from 1913 through the 1930s 

and was a fixture of the philanthropic circuit of  

the era. 

The Philomathean Club of Stockton was a 

powerful institution in the late 19th and early 20th 

century Stockton. Founded in 1893 as a reading 

group for women, the club was a place for upwardly 

mobile women to network, attend speaking 

programs, and organize politically. The club was 

50

Tales of 
Christmas Past

B Y  P H I L L I P  M E R L O 
P H O T O S  C O U R T E S Y  O F  S A N  J O A Q U I N  H I S T O R I C A L  M U S E U M

THE PHILOMATHEAN CLUB OF STOCKTON

A photo in the Stockton Daily Evening Record from December 22, 1923, showing the scale of the Philomathean Christmas Tree Party that year. 

Postcard of the Philomathean Clubhouse on 
the corner of Hunter and Acacia Streets, in 
Stockton. From the SJC Historical Museum 
collections. 



attendance was so great that the crowds caused 

traffic on nearby El Dorado Street. 

That year, philomathean Emily Dodge led 

hundreds of children in singing “O Christmas 

Tree” and a raucous rendition of “Santa Claus 

is Coming to Town.” Girls were given dolls and 

gowns, while boys were given games, bags of 

marbles and tops. Children were also sent home 

with bags of apples and peanuts, while 325 bags 

of candy were passed out as children left. 

In 1922, worried about the event’s scale, the 

club introduced innovations including tickets to 

prevent overcrowding and the contracting of the Stockton Electric 

Railway to bring children in special Christmas Cars to the event, 

leaving from streetcar stations on Ophir (Airport) and San Joaquin 

Streets. The event would continue to work with Stockton Electric 

through the 1930s and was a much-remarked-about scene in the local 

papers. By the 1940s, the event evolved into a fundraiser for needy 

women in the community and shifted from a Christmas tree to a Santa 

Claus theme. 

Today, major community events such as the Festival of Trees, 

Parade of Lights and dozens of Christmas and holiday galas across 

the county are held to support the community. These events are 

part of a hundred-year-old tradition of holiday celebrations in San 

Joaquin County. It’s worth looking back at previous events to realize 

our contributions today are part of a local heritage that continues to  

the present. ®
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highly influential in organizing for women’s suffrage in California 

in 1911, and numerous members were known for their influence in 

local charity and politics. Between 1910 and 1912, members of the 

club famously raised funds for the construction of a building to house 

the club, which was completed in February 1912. Upon completion 

of construction, one of the club’s first initiatives was to brainstorm 

the development of an events calendar. Within a year, the idea for a 

children’s Christmas Tree Party was born.

The first Philomathean Christmas Tree party took place on 

December 17, 1913, after a year of planning. The event went off 

without a hitch, and 200 children from across the city and from 

surrounding towns came to see a Christmas tree, have a turkey lunch, 

watch a Christmas play and take home presents. By 1917, the event 

had grown to an attendance of 600 children and was a firm fixture of 

the local youth calendar. In 1922, the local papers reported the event’s 

Members of the Philomathean Girls Auxiliary club, on December 20, 1941, posing and 
preparing gift packs for San Joaquin County children. 

Article title from the 
December 22, 1921, 
edition of The Stockton 
Record, outlining the 
operetta that would 
be held at the club’s 
Christmas Tree Party 
that year. 
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Let Hope Shine Gala 

Mercedes-Benz of Stockton was the beautiful backdrop 

for the Let Hope Shine Gala on November 4. Hosted by 

Uplift All Foundation and supported by numerous sponsors, 

the guests had a fun-filled evening bidding on auction items, 

a delicious dinner and a performance by Italian tenor Pasquale 

Esposito. Uplift All provides resources that help people out of 

homelessness and onto a path of self-sufficiency. ®

P H O T O G R A P H Y  B Y  H E L E N  R I P K E N

S C E N E  &  B E  S E E N
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Q: What’s your full name?

A: Leigh

Q: Tell us about yourself.

A: I am spunky and full of energy! I will 

never turn down a fancy dress, sweater or 

comfortable sleeper.

Q: What’s your favorite vacation spot?

A: I am still too young to travel for fun but 

I did have a long airplane flight to my new 

home from Oklahoma!

Q: And when you get to go along?

A: Sleep and snore.

Q: Your best play spot?

A: I love to play at our community park and 

take short walks around our neighborhood.

Q: Do you have a guilty pleasure?

A: Chew bones and dresses!

Q: Are you ever a naughty pup?    

A: Yes, sometimes I chew up my potty pads 

when my anxiety gets the best of me.

Q:. What’s your canine obsession?

A: Lamb chops chew toy & movies with other 

dogs!

Q: What’s your favorite treat?   

A: Peanut butter!

Q: Where do you go for pampering?

A: I love to get a nice warm bath. Mom takes 

care of all my pampering.

Q: Where were you born?    

A: Oklahoma!

Q: Who are your human parents?    

A: Ann & Nick Ishii ®

W A G  TA L E S

B Y  HER L I F E  S T A F F  |  P H O T O G R A P H Y  B Y  A N N  I S H I I  P H O T O G R A P H Y

Leigh 
A TRUE CANINE DIVA
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One Amazing 
Evening Under  
the Stars 

Held on September 30 at a private Morada estate, guests 

enjoyed a spectacular evening of cocktails, wine, dinner, 

live music and a silent auction. The proceeds from One 

Under the Stars help fulfill the Red Rhino Orphanage Project 

mission to empower some of the most disadvantaged children, 

primarily through education, to become contributing members 

of society and leaders of the next generation. ®

P H O T O G R A P H Y  B Y  S Y D N E Y  S P U R G E O N

S C E N E  &  B E  S E E N
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December 1-3
Festival of Trees
SJC Historical Museum - Lodi

Info: info@sanjoaquinhistory.org

December 2
42nd Annual Lighted Boat Parade 
Weber Point at the Downtown Waterfront
Info: visitstockton.org

Calendar SAVE THE 
DATES

January 27 
Fun Run/Walk for Wellness 

University Park, Stockton 
Info: supportstjosephshospital.org/funrun

February 16
Annual Souper Supper

Hilton Hotel Stockton
Info: artexpressions.org

February 18
Hospice of San Joaquin  

Lobster Boil
Stockton Ballroom

February 29
33rd Annual Rotary 
Read-In Stockton

Info: stocktonrotaryreadin.org
HERLIFE does not publish in January. We are providing you with a 

few events that will be happening in January and February.

December 2
Annual Tree Lighting Ceremony
Weber Point at the Downtown Waterfront
Info: visitstockton.org

December 3
Omega Nu 2023 Holiday Home 
Tour
Homes throughout the region
Info: omeganulodi@gmail.com

C A L E N D A R



5858

Cancer Kids of  
San Joaquin 

The annual fundraiser for Cancer Kids of San Joaquin was 

held on September 25 at Dave Wong’s Restaurant in 

Stockton. Guests enjoyed delicious food, refreshments and 

many opportunities to help raise funds for the kids and their 

families who are dealing with cancer. ®

P H O T O G R A P H Y  B Y  T I M  U L M E R

S C E N E  &  B E  S E E N






